
Principals Address  
We have made it to the final newsletter for 2022 and what a year we have had. I was a very proud Principal last 
Thursday. Proud for many reasons, proud of all our students and their achievements this year, proud of the large 
amount of parents who joined and proud of our staff who made the day possible.  
 
As we approach the end of the school year I wish to farewell our Year 6 students and families who will be leaving us 
to move to alternate schools in 2023. We will miss you and wish you all the very best in the future.  
 
I am sad to say goodbye to some members of our Beresfield team. I wish Ms. Doornbos all the very best next year 
and I personally thank her for her many years of dedication as Class Teacher of Beresfield PS. I would also like to 
acknowledge Ms Doornbos for the positive influence that she has shared with so many students over the years 
with us.  
 
I would like to thank Mr Watt for his hard work and commitment to the students of BPS and wish him all the very 
best at Redhead PS in 2023. Mr Watt seamlessly joined our team this year and ensured that the staff and students 
felt known, valued and cared for.  
 
Thank you Miss Ellull for your commitment this year with teaching 5/6P. Miss Ellul cares deeply for her students 
and has displayed dedication in supporting the learning and wellbeing needs of her students. Thank you.  
 
Ms Renaud who also joined our team this year will be moving on in 2023. Ms Renaud shared her love of music with 
us by working with our amazing choir this year and always demanded quality from herself and her students. Good 
luck with your future career.  
 
Finally, I would like to acknowledge and thank Mrs. Margret King who worked as a School Learning Support Officer 
in our Support Unit for many years. Mrs. King recently announced her retirement and has been on leave and 
traveling around Australia. She has dedicated her career to supporting our students in the Support Unit and will be 
sorely missed. I thank Mrs. King for her service to Beresfield PS and dedication to supporting our students with 
additional needs. 
 
We will welcome Mr Owen Todhunter to the role of Assistant Principal Wellbeing in 2023. Mr Todhunter will be 
joining us from Grahamstown PS for the semester with a possible extension. Mr Todhunter brings to our team 
experience in the wellbeing space and is a great fit for our ‘team’ culture that we value greatly here at 
Beresfield PS.  
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Term 4 Week 10                                                                              Monday 12th December 2022 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

 Mon 12th Dec  - Year  6  Assembly 12.00pm 

 Mon 12th Dec  - Year  6 Farewell  5.30-8pm 

 Wed  14th Dec  - Reports go home  

 Thur 15th Dec  - Fun Day  

 Fri 16th Dec  -  Last day of term for all students  

 Tues 31st Jan 2023  -  All students return for Term 1 
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I personally wish to express my heartfelt gratitude to all who help make Beresfield PS the best place to learn and 
teach. I wish you all a peaceful and joyous Christmas and look forward to an even bigger and better 2023 at 
Beresfield PS. 
 

2023 Staffing  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Student Leaders 2023 
Congratulations to the following students who will be wonderful role models for their peers in 2023.  An induction 
ceremony will be held at 2:15pm on Friday 3rd  February, 2023. 
 
Captain   - Breanna F    
Vice Captain  - Elsie W    
Prefect   - Lacey B  
Prefect   - Hannah S 
Prefect   - Jasmine J 
Prefect  - Allira-May L 

 
Sports Captains 2023 
Possum  Captain  Connor U-G   Vice Captain  Coco P 
Koala  Captain  Indi R     Vice Captain  James E 
Kangaroo Captain Kason B    Vice Captain  Lachlan C 
Platypus  Captain  Mason J   Vice Captain  Tilly Mc 
 

Technology Monitors  2023 
Avarii C    
Ebonee-Rae B 
Beau M  
Myles D 

 
 

Class Name Teacher 

KW Chantel Whitehouse 

K/1S Mel Smith 

1B Heather Bennett 

1/2H Stef Hainsworth 

2W Belinda Ward 

3/4M Leah Morgan 

3/4O Jessica O’Brien 

3/4 To be confirmed  

5/6E Chris Evans 

5/6G Michael Gab 

5/6S Kayla Sanger 

Gallagher Sarah Gallagher 

Glasson Rechelle Glasson 

Kernahan Jayde Kernahan 
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Meet the Teacher 
On Friday 16th December all students will have the opportunity to visit their 2023 classrooms 
for the middle session. Whilst the students will be with their new 2023 teachers, we remind 
parents and careers that staffing is subject to change. Of course we would avoid any changes if 
possible. 

 
Party Day/P&C Fun Day  
Our Fun Day will be held this Thursday 15th December.  Please see  the attached flyer for more information. 
Timetable for the day  
9-11am   Classrooms 
11-11.38am   First Break   
11.38-12pm  Classrooms  
12-1.38pm   K-6 Colour Run  
1.38-2.15pm  P&C Lunch  
2.15-3pm   Raffle and Santa  - parents invited to join us for  
   Santa  and the raffle 

 
Students return in 2023 
All students will return to school on Tuesday 31st January 2022.  The canteen will be closed on the first day. 
 
Christie Walandouw  - Principal  
 

Year 6 Events 
Today is a very important day for all our Year 6 students. They will be 
recognised at our Year 6 formal assembly today, and then will celebrate 
their last year at primary school at the farewell party tonight.  
We want to thank Beresfield Bowling Club for their generous donation 
which went towards making tonight an incredible event the students will 
never forget. 
Stefani Hainsworth  - AP  

Swimming Carnival  
Last week notes went home for the school swimming carnival for all students who will 
be in year 2-6 in 2023.  The carnival is scheduled to take place on Wednesday 
15th February 2023.  Please return the completed notes to class teachers by December 
16th 2022 so preparations can begin for the carnival. As always, we greatly appreciate 
any volunteers who are able to assist on the day.   

 

Representative sport in 2023 
With 2023 just around the corner, so are the Maitland PSSA representative trials for a range of sports. These trials 
are for students in Primary who show high ability in their chosen sport.  If you are interested in your child trailing 
for one of the following sports, please contact the school to nominate your child.  There are limited spots available 
for schools to send players. Where appropriate the school will hold 'in school trials' before sending students to 
these events.  
Maitland PSSA Trials -  Term 1 
• Tennis (wk 2) 
• Soccer (wk3) 
• Touch football (wk 3) 
• Basketball (wk 4) 
• Rugby League (wk 5) 
• AFL (wk 5) 
• Netball  (wk 6) 
• Rugby Union (wk 10) 
•  
Michael Gabrielides  -  Organising Teacher  



2022 Major Awards Winners 

 

 

 

 
2022 Award Winners for Academic Excellence  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2022 Sport Award  
Winners  

First Name Class Award  

Luka KS Academic Excellence  

Huxley KS Academic Excellence  

Hunter KV Academic Excellence  

Maddison  KV Academic Excellence  

Kal-el 1B Academic Excellence  

Ariki 1B Academic Excellence  

Jayd  1/2D Academic Excellence  

Harper 1/2D  Academic Excellence  

Archer 2M Academic Excellence  

Charlie 2M Academic Excellence  

Kaden  Gallagher Academic Excellence  

Logan  Glasson  Academic Excellence  

Ava 3/4G Academic Excellence  

Alister 3/4G Academic Excellence  

Jade 3/4O Academic Excellence  

Lewis  3/4O Academic Excellence  

Stephen  3/4R Academic Excellence  

Trace 3/4R Academic Excellence  

Ivy  3/4W Academic Excellence  

Harvey  3/4W  Academic Excellence  

Wade 5/6E Academic Excellence  

Richardson  5/6E Academic Excellence  

Charlotte 5/6H Academic Excellence  

Destany 5/6H Academic Excellence  

Lachlan 5/6P Academic Excellence  

Sushant  5/6P Academic Excellence  

Jack Kernahan  Academic Excellence  

Name  Award  

Charlotte  Dux 

Georgia  Citizenship 

Xieke Kyle Rees Memorial Award for Citizenship 

Byron Technology 

Charlie  CAPA 

Name  Award  

Lawson  Sporting Spirit 

Daniel  Sporting Spirit 

Halle   Sporting Spirit 

Breanna  High Achievement in Sport 

Connor  High Achievement in Sport 

Alexis  Age Champion Junior Athletics 

Connor  Age Champion Junior Athletics 

Amelia  Age Champion Senior Athletics 

Axle  Age Champion Senior Athletics 

Nevaeh  Age Champion Junior Swimming 

Archie  Age Champion Junior Swimming 

Indi  Age Champion Senior Swimming 

Chace  Age Champion Senior Swimming 



2022 AECG Wanay Kuwaykuway Award Winners   

2022 Class Award and Library Award Winners   

 First Name Class Award  

Koby KS Enthusiasm for Learning 

Popper  KS Enthusiasm for Learning 

Mikayla KV Class Citizen  

Stella KV Great improvement over the Year 

Willow 1B Class Citizenship 

Sophia 1B Dedication to Learning 

Tyler  1/2D Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Makayla  1/2D  Enthusiasm for Learning 

Shiloh 2M Great improvement over the Year 

Finn  2M Innovative Learner 

Hunter  Gallagher Great improvement over the Year 

Mahdaya Glasson  Great improvement over the Year 

Aiden 3/4G Enthusiasm for Learning  

Briannah 3/4G Dedication to Learning 

Zayden  3/4O Dedication to Learning 

Jasmine 3/4O Great improvement over the Year 

Oliver 3/4R Enthusiasm for Learning  

Evie  3/4R Dedication to Learning 

Jesse 3/4W  Great improvement over the Year 

Grace 3/4W  Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Hannah 5/6E Enthusiasm for Learning  

Jake  5/6E Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Aiden  5/6H Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Allira-May  5/6H Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Phoebe  5/6P Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Mollie  5/6P Class Citizenship 

Vihaan Kernahan  Consistent effort in all Key Learning Areas 

Ava KS Effort in Library  

Daisy  KV Effort in Library  

Aliahna  1B Effort in Library  

Finn 1/2D Effort in Library  

Harmony 2M Effort in Library  

Lee Gallagher Effort in Library  

Elias 3/4G Effort in Library  

Max 3/4O Effort in Library  

Ameena  3/4R Effort in Library  

Eva  3/4W Effort in Library  

Thomas  5/6E Effort in Library  

Mia 5/6H Effort in Library  

Avarii 5/6P Effort in Library  

Melanie  Glasson Effort in Library  

Noah  Kernahan  Effort in Library  

Name  Award  

Destany  Consistent application to all academic areas with a mature approach  to her learning  

Breanna Selected in the Zone Soccer Team and played at the Hunter Trials  

Ava  Achieving all her goals with excellence in academic, social and cultural areas.  






